1st floor of NASULGC's offices located at 1307 New York Ave., NW., Washington, DC.

The Board and SPARE meetings are free and open to the public. The Board and SPARE welcomes an open dialog to promote greater focus on critical issues facing USAID and international agriculture. Those wishing to attend the meeting or obtain additional information about BIFAD should contact Dr. Ronald S. Senykoff, the Designated Federal Officer for BIFAD. Write him in care of the U.S. Agency for International Development, Ronald Reagan Building, Office of Agriculture, Bureau for Economic Growth, Agriculture and Trade, 1300 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW., Room 2.11-085, Washington, DC 20523-2110 or telephone him at (202) 712-0218 or fax (202) 216-3010.

# Ronald S. Senykoff,

USAID Designated Federal Officer for BIFAD, Office of Agriculture and Food Security, Bureau for Economic Growth, Agriculture & Trade, U.S. Agency for International Development.

[FR Doc. E8–2744 Filed 2–12–08; 8:45 am] BILLING CODE 6116–01–P

#### **DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE**

#### **Forest Service**

RIN 0596-AC50

Notice of Extension of Public Comment Period—Proposed Directives for Forest Service Outfitting and Guiding Special Use Permits and Insurance Requirements for Forest Service Special Use Permits

**AGENCY:** Forest Service, USDA. **ACTION:** Notice of extension for public comment period.

summary: The Forest Service is extending the public comment period for the proposed directive regarding Forest Service Outfitting and Guiding Special Use Permits and Insurance Requirements for Forest Service Special Use Permits for an additional 30 days to March 20, 2008. The original notice called for comments to be submitted by January 17, 2008 (72 FR 59246, October 19, 2007). A second notice (72 FR 71113, December 14, 2007) extended the comment period until February 19, 2008.

**DATES:** Comments must be received in writing by March 20, 2008. **ADDRESSES:** Send comments electronically by following the instructions at the Federal eRulemaking portal at <a href="http://www.regulation.gov">http://www.regulation.gov</a>.

Comments also may be submitted by mail to U.S. Forest Service, Attn:
Carolyn Holbrook, Recreation and
Heritage Resources Staff (2720), 1400
Independence Avenue, SW., Mail Stop
1125, Washington, DC 20250–1125. If
comments are sent electronically, the
public is requested not to send
duplicate comments by mail. Please
confine comments to issues pertinent to
the proposed directives, explain the
reasons for any recommended changes,
and, where possible, reference the
specific section and wording being
addressed.

All comments, including names and addresses when provided, will be placed in the record and will be available for public inspection and copying. The public may inspect comments received on these proposed directives in the Office of the Director, Recreation and Heritage Resources Staff, 4th Floor Central, Sidney R. Yates Federal Building, 14th and Independence Avenue, SW., Washington, DC, on business days between 8:30 a.m. and 4 p.m. Those wishing to inspect comments are encouraged to call ahead at (202) 205-1426 to facilitate entry into the building.

# FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:

Carolyn Holbrook, (202) 205–1426, Recreation and Heritage Resources Staff.

Dated: February 7, 2008.

### Gloria Manning,

Associate Deputy Chief—NFS. [FR Doc. E8–2656 Filed 2–12–08; 8:45 am] BILLING CODE 3410–11–P

#### **DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE**

#### **Forest Service**

# National Tree-Marking Paint Committee Meeting

**AGENCY:** Forest Service, USDA. **ACTION:** Notice of meeting.

SUMMARY: The National Tree-marking Paint Committee will meet in Asheville, North Carolina on May 13–15, 2008. The purpose of the meeting is to discuss activities related to improvements in, concerns about, and the handling and use of tree-marking paint by personnel of the Forest Service and the Department of the Interior's Bureau of Land Management.

**DATES:** The meeting will be held May 13–15, 2008, from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. **ADDRESSES:** The meeting will be held at the Four Points by Sheraton Asheville Downtown, 22 Woodfin Street, Asheville, NC 28801. Persons who wish to file written comments before or after

the meeting must send written comments to Dave Haston, Chairman, National Tree-marking Paint Committee, Forest Service, USDA, San Dimas Technology and Development Center, 444 East Bonita Avenue, San Dimas, California 91773, or electronically to dhaston@fs.fed.us.

#### FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:

Dave Haston, Sr. Project Leader, San Dimas Technology and Development Center, Forest Service, USDA, (909) 599–1267, extension 294 or dhaston@fs.fed.us.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The National Tree-marking Paint Committee comprises representatives from the Forest Service national headquarters, each of the nine Forest Service Regions, the Forest Products Laboratory, the Forest Service San Dimas Technology and Development Center, and the Bureau of Land Management. The General Services Administration and the National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health are ad hoc members and provide technical advice to the committee.

A field trip will be held on May 13 and is designed to supplement information related to tree-marking paint. This trip is open to any member of the public participating in the public meeting on May 14–15. However, transportation is provided only for committee members.

The main session of the meeting, which is open to public attendance, will be held on May 14–15.

## **Closed Sessions**

While certain segments of this meeting are open to the public, there will be two closed sessions during the meeting. The first closed session is planned for approximately 10 a.m. to noon on May 14. This session is reserved for individual paint manufacturers to present products and information about tree-marking paint for consideration in future testing and use by the agency. Paint manufacturers also may provide comments on tree-marking paint specifications or other requirements. This portion of the meeting is open only to paint manufacturers, the committee, and committee staff to ensure that trade secrets will not be disclosed to other paint manufacturers or to the public. Paint manufacturers wishing to make presentations to the Tree-marking Paint Committee during the closed session should contact the committee chairperson at the telephone number listed at FOR FURTHER INFORMATION **CONTACT** in this notice. The second closed session is planned for